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 INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 813

LAKE CITY, MINNESOTA

REGULAR MEETING

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 21, 2008
7:00 P.M.

LINCOLN HIGH SCHOOL BOARD ROOM
Prior to the business meeting Student Council representative Emmee
Grisim updated the Board on the activities of the Student Council.

She discussed the new lunch items and selections, Sno-daze activites,

and a semi-formal dance scheduled for March 14, 2008  for students in 

grades 9-12.
MEMBERS PRESENT: Dawn Balow, Richard Bremer, Andrea Hamilton, Randy
       Meincke, Heath Oeltjen  
MEMBERS ABSENT:  Douglas Pflaum, Gary Roberson, Superintendent

                 Clayton Hovda.   

OTHERS PRESENT:  Jim Borgschatz, Greg Berge, Patricia Arndt, Margie 
Harkins, Marti Green, Tracy Oliver, Cara Grisim, Emmee Grisim, Wanda

Randgaard, Andrew Eggenberger, Lynette and Chris Matzke, Kristen

McCarthy, Jon Schauls, Perry Iberg, Paul Holland 
CALL TO ORDER:
  The meeting was called to order by Chairperson
                 Richard Bremer at 7:02 p.m.
ADOPTION OF AGENDA: Hamilton/Balow to adopt the agenda with the following deletions:

VIII.A. 2007-2008 Budget
  IX.E. Preliminary Budget Review for 2009
Motion carried unanimously.

CONSENT AGENDA: Oeltjen/Hamilton to approve the following consent agenda: 

A. Approval of minutes of the regular meeting on January 15, 2008.       
B. Payment of bills as presented by the Superintendent for audit
C. Approval of Treasurer’s report
Motion carried unanimously. 

ITEMS REMOVED FROM THE CONSENT AGENDA:  None.
PUBLIC COMMENT: None
COMMUNICATIONS: None.
BOARD DEVELOPMENT INFORMATION/REPORTS: The schedule of upcoming meetings was reviewed. Hamilton/Balow to change the date of the regular March meeting to March 13, 2008 beginning at 7:00 p.m.  Motion carried unanimously.  
PRINCIPAL REPORTS: High School Principal Greg Berge gave an update on the Advisor/Advisee program, student-led conferencing, and staff development meetings.  He also informed the Board that we received the $40,000 STEM Grant from the MDE, we were one of 12 districts in the state to receive this grant. Mr. Berge also reported that registration for next years classes are near completion.  Principal Berge asked Band Director Paul Holland to update the Board on the upcoming trip to Chicago by the Senior High band and choir members.  This trip will take place March 28th – 30th. The group will see a production of the musical “Wicked” and a performance by “The Blue Man Group”. This trip is sponsored by the Band Boosters and fund raisers.             
Elementary Principal Jim Borgschatz reported on the elementary science fair, the candy fundraiser, staff development, and technology updates.  Johanna Majerus, the new school nurse has been doing a great job. Principal Borgschatz informed the Board that members of the Kiwanis our volunteering to help with reading and math. 
OLD BUSINESS:

Greg Berge and Heath Oeltjen presented some information on on-line payments for things such as activity fees, lunch deposits, etc.   Balow/Hamilton to table until the March regular meeting.

NEW BUSINESS:

Hamilton/Oeltjen to approve Lynette Matzke’s two year leave of absence request. Motion carried unanimously. 

Meincke/Hamilton to approve the following spring extra-curricular assignments:

Baseball







  Head

Trevor Narum

  “B”

Jim Heise

  9th


Corey Kubista



  8th


Mike Griebenow

  7th


Jim Anderson

Softball
  Head

Dan Schroeder

  “B”

Jennifer Abt-Talbert

  8th


Katie Luhmann

  7th


Sandi Bestul
Golf- Boys & Girls
  Head

Steve Randgaard

  “B”

Steve Bzdok

  Jr. High
Luther Berkeland


Tennis- Boys


  Head

Dave Toole


  Assistant
Henry Dison


Track & Field-Boys

  Head

John Zimmermann


  Assistant
Jon Schauls


  Jr. High

Lukas Brott


Track & Field-Girls

  Head

Meribeth Kozlowski


  Assistant
Tom Pederson


  Jr. High

Howie Cook


Weight Room Supervision

  Rob Nutt

Motion carried unanimously.

After some discussion it was the consensus of the Board that they would like more information regarding the Capitol Outlay Budget.  They would like to see a 3-5 year projection.  

Meincke/Hamilton to authorize administration to request bids for new gym lighting as recommended.  Motion carried unanimously. Board members directed the administration to have Inspec develop a roof management plan before calling for bids on roof replacement.     
A discussion was held regarding the district’s policy on use of our facilities by outside parties. Hamilton/Balow to direct administration to survey other school districts on their facility use policies as it pertains to for profit organizations and recommend a policy for our district.  Upon a roll call vote being taken, the following voted in favor:  Balow, Hamilton, Bremer   

and the following voted against:  Meincke, Oeltjen

Motion carried.
Hamilton/Balow to approve membership as a district in the Lake City Chamber of Commerce.  Upon a roll call vote being taken, the following voted in favor:  Balow, Oeltjen, Hamilton, Bremer

and the following voted against:  Meincke

Motion carried.

Balow/Meincke to approve adding Patricia Arndt and Marti Green as authorized signers on the Student Activity checking account at Lake City Federal Bank.  Motion carried unanimously.

SUPERINTENDENT REPORTS/COMMENTS: None.
BOARD REPORTS/COMMENTS:  A report was given on the Technology Committee, STEM grant committee, and the Lake City Education Foundation.    
ADJOURNMENT:  Meincke/Hamilton to adjourn the meeting at 8:37 p.m.  Motion carried unanimously.

_______________________________   

_____________________________

Richard Bremer, Chairperson             Douglas Pflaum, Clerk

The above minutes to be approved at the regular March meeting.
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